
 

   
 

 
Date: December 18, 2024 
 
To: Superintendent’s Cabinet 
 
From: Kellee McManus 
 
Regarding: For Your Review and Feedback at Board Presentation Review on January 6, 2025 
 
 
Procedure 3141P Nonresident Students 

In August 2022, this procedure was revised to allow students who moved out of district while attending 
Everett Public Schools to complete the current school year without having to complete a choice transfer 
release at the time of the move. Since this revision, the district has experienced a financial hardship by 
being required to provide out-of-district transportation for nonresident students with an IEP that 
requires transportation be provided. Revisions to Procedure 3141P would revise the wording to allow a 
student to complete the current semester in the district rather than the current school year. Students 
would still have the option to apply for a nonresident school transfer for the next semester and/or in 
subsequent school years.  
 

https://docushare.everett.k12.wa.us/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-142958/3141P%20Nonresident%20Students.pdf

